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12 March 2025 

COMMUNITY CONSULTATION (PUBLIC ACCESS) 
Ms Cheryl Jaques addressed Council on Item GOV11.25 “Quarterly Budget review 
Statement – December 2024” – her being in favour of the officer’s 
recommendation. 
 
Mr. Richard Hicks addressed Council on Item GOV2/25 ”Request for Community 
Forums before Council Meetings to be Recorded” – him being in favour of the 
officer’s recommendation.  
 
 
WEBCASTING OF MEETING 
The Mayor read the following: 
 
I advise all present that this meeting is being recorded for placement on 
Council’s website for the purposes of broadening knowledge and participation in 
Council issues, and demonstrating Council’s commitment to openness and 
accountability. 
 
All speakers must ensure their comments are relevant to the issue at hand and 
to refrain from making personal comments or criticisms or mentioning any 
private information. 
 
No other persons are permitted to record the meeting, unless specifically 
authorised by Council to do so. 
 
 
OPENING AND WELCOME 
The Mayor extended a word of welcome to all present – especially to Ms Allison 
Graham who has recently been appointed to the Executive Assistant’s position, Ms 
Heather Grasso who has been kind enough to help Council out from time to time 
in the vacant role of the Executive Assistant, and Ms Elizabeth Voneiff from the 
Town and Country newspaper. 
 
 
CIVIC PRAYER 
The Mayor read the following: 
 
We give thanks for the contribution by our pioneers, early settlers and those 
who fought in the various wars for the fabric of the Tenterfield Community we 
have today. 

 
May the words of our mouths and the meditation of our hearts be acceptable in 
thy sight, O Lord. 
 
 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

The Mayor read the following: 

“Tenterfield Shire Council would like to acknowledge the Ngarabal people, the 
traditional custodians of this land that we are meeting on today, and also pay our 
respect to the Jukembal, Bundjalung, Kamilaroi, Githabul and Wahlubul people of 
our Shire, and extend our respect to all people.” 
 
 


































